

TWIB NOTES



firstselectman@bozrahct.org

Town Website

January 10, 2020

Townofbozrah.org

SENIOR MENU JANUARY 17: Chicken Marsala, Garlic Potatoes, Zucchini, Peas & Carrots, Fresh Orange Soup: Broccoli, Potato & Cheddar

To make a lunch reservation please contact Pam Contino @ 860-917-5672 by 10 a.m. Wednesday's. Transportation on the Senior Bus is also available

FIRST SELECTMAN'S CORNER

All registered republicans are encouraged to attend a meeting on Monday the 13th at 6:00 P.M. at the Town Hall to register as Republican Town Committee members. All registered republicans are welcome to be on the committee. We have never had more than 8 people so come and participate.

This week our town crew finished installation of the new decking at Maples Farm Park house and normal access is restored. There is still some painting for the new handrails to do when it warms up but the little project turned out nicely.

The bathrooms closest to the baseball fields at the Senior Center is being remodeled. Our seniors have been complaining about how cold and dingy it was so we are putting in new fixtures, a heater, and new flooring. The other bathroom remains open for business.

A reminder that there is sand/salt mix available in front of the Town Garage for sidewalks and slippery conditions. Bring your own bucket and whoever took the shovel please bring it back.

With the cold and ice still on its way, remember to drive slow and watch out for slippery conditions. If you encounter a particularly icy spot, just call me at the Ttown Hall and leave a message so we can get to it. When we do get a lot of snow don't forget it usually takes us several hours to push back the snow so if you clean your driveway off earlier than that you might still get a pile at the end of your driveway.

Our Town Clerk, Lynne Skinner is out for a medical procedure so wish her well. The Town Clerk's Office is open Tuesdays and Thursdays until she returns.

Remember to pay the second half taxes, our Tax Collector has additional hours that she will be available so no excuses.

Carl

TAX COLLECTOR'S OFFICE

The extended hours for the TAX OFFICE in 2020 are as follows:

January 25 9 a.m.-2 p.m. January 27 9 a.m.-4 p.m. February 1 9 a.m.-2 p.m. February 3 9 a.m.-4 p.m.

SOUTHEAST CONNECTICUT DIRECTORY

Residents have until 3/6/2020 to opt-out of the upcoming Southeast Connecticut directory. To opt-out of future phone book deliveries visit www.YellowPagesOptOut.com

REGISTRAR OF VOTERS

The deadline for <u>enrolled party members</u> to *transfer enrollment from one party to the other*, for voting in their "new" party's presidential primary is January 28, 2020.

TOWN OF BOZRAH ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS TOWN HALL, 1 RIVER ROAD BOZRAH, CT 06334

PUBLIC HEARING AND MEETING

Notice is hereby given that the Zoning Board of Appeals of Bozrah, CT will hold a public hearing and meeting on Thursday, January 16, 2020 at 6:00 P.M. at Bozrah Town Hall, 1 River Road, Bozrah, CT to consider the following: #ZBA11-00-19: Ryan Haugh, Map 06 Block Lot 028, Haughton Road, Bozrah: Appeal of Cease and Correct Order issued by the Zoning Enforcement Officer. Interested persons may appear and be heard and/or written communications received. A copy of the application is available for review at the Bozrah Town Hall.

Tom Ververis, Chairman Zoning Board of Appeals

BOZRAH SPECIAL OLYMPICS 1995 COUNTRY OF OMAN

For the past month I have been trying to put together a list of residents of Bozrah who worked on hosting the Country of Oman during the Special Olympics of 1995 and attended the Special Olympics at the Yale Bowl in New Haven in July of 1995. The athletes from Oman stayed in Town and we took them around to show them how things are done in small town America.

If you were one of these residents or know of someone, please call 860-917-4461 or email me at RaymondCBarber@att.net. Thanks

Bozrah Agriculture Commission 2020 AGRICULTURE SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION

The Bozrah Agriculture Commission sponsored scholarships will be awarded to one high school senior pursing a higher education degree in agriculture and one 9th or 10th grader with an SAE project who best meets the requirements set forth by the Commission. Award amounts will be made in the amount of \$500.00 for one graduating senior and \$250.00 for one SAE project by the Commission (in total two scholarships will be awarded annually).

The Commission will review and score all submitted applications. Applicant's references may be contacted by telephone or email. The Commission will interview applicants on March 24, 2020. The scholarship recipients will be notified by May 1, 2020 by mail and formal presentation of scholarships will be made at the Lebanon Regional FFA Chapter Banquet in May 2020. Students must be a resident of Bozrah, CT to be eligible. Scholarships are open to graduating high school seniors

and students currently enrolled in 9th or 10th grade Vo-AG High School with an SAE project.

Applications must be returned by: March 1, 2020 with all supporting documentation

ANIMAL CONTROL OFFICER 860-774-1253

TOWN MEETINGS		
<u>Committee</u>	<u>Date</u>	<u>Time and Place</u>
Republican Town Committee Mtg.	Monday, January 13, 2020	6:00 P.M. Bozrah Town Hall
BOE	Tuesday, January 14, 2020	6:30 P.M. Fields Memorial
WPCA	Tuesday, January 14, 2020	6:30 P.M. Bozrah Town Hall
ZBA Public Hearing & Meeting	Thursday, January 16, 2020	6:00 P.M. Bozrah Town Hall
BOS	Tuesday, January 21, 2020	6:30 P.M. Bozrah Town Hall

Have a Great Week Carl Zorn